
EASTER EGG HUNT EVENT 

We had the Easter Egg Hunt last Saturday (19 th April 2025) that 

was held in the grounds of Hatt House. I would like to offer my 

sincere thanks on behalf of the Parish Council and our residents 

to Heugh and Fiona Symons for hosting the event. I would also 

like to thank the small team of volunteers that  organised and 

worked hard to make sure that the event was such a success.  The 

team led by Jeanette Taylor, consisted of Becky Trembath, Reb 

Law, Faye and Paul Arnold. Other than this merry band, braving 

the rain that stopped about 10 minutes before of the event started 

and putting everything in place were Dave Willey, Richard Taylor 

and Bex Escott. Thanks also to Sarah Edwards, Claire Pethick and 

Leeshia Walton that worked hard to keep the baying crowd fed 

and watered! Thanks all that provided cakes,  and raffle and 

tombola prizes and those that organised it. I hope I have thanked 

everyone that needs thanking and my apologies if I’ve missed 

anyone. We had a very good attendance from our community. This 

year our charitable causes were ‘Pickles & Paws Hedgehog 

Rescue’ and ‘St Mary’s Church – Bell Fund’. The total raised was 

£1148 which has now been divided between the two charities.  

 

 

 


